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 EASTER WEEK WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

 Palm Sunday 10 AM  

 Maundy Thursday  7 PM                    

   Soup and bread  

 Good Friday  7 PM  

 Community Sunrise Service at 6:30 AM    

   City of Palms Park, Fort Myers;     

   free parking, free admission, free   

   coffee and pastries both before      

   and after the worship service.  

 Easter Sunday Worship at St John the  

   Apostle  10 AM  
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 So far, everyone seems to be enjoying movie night at St. John the Apostle.  
Weõre going to keep it going during the spring months with some award winning movies. 

On April 20 th  weõll be screening Beginners, the movie for which Christopher Plummer 
won a Best Supporting Actor award just a couple of weeks ago.  Itõs about a man (Ewan 
MacGregor) who is beginning a new relationship with a girl and is also beginning a new 
relationship with his father who has just announced that he is gay.  

 Weõll be seeing The Kids Are All Right on May 18th .  This film was nominated for 4 Academy Awards 
(including Best Picture), winner of 2 Golden Globe Awards (including Best Picture Musical/Comedy), winner 
of 3 New York Film Critics Circle awards, 5 Spirit awards, and quite a few others.  Itõs about a family 
(Annette Bening and Julianne More) having to deal with the biological father of their children (Mark Ruffa-
lo) showing up unexpectedly and suddenly wanting to be part of their lives.  

 June 15 th  weõll be able to watch The Times of Harvey Milk.  The Academy Award 
winning Best Documentary shows the real Harvey Milk using original interviews and ar-
chival footage.  Itõs an important part of history for Gay Pride month. 

 The movies are on the third Friday of every month at 7:30 PM in the Social Hall.  
Hope to see you there!  Iõll bring the popcorn. 

   Tim Meyers  

Friday Night at the Movies  

  

Poetõs Note:  I just came across this poem in my Bible.  The poem was written when I was in my early twenties. Origi-

nally it was meant to be a song.  

  

 
  To the darkness of the world I ran, seeking a home,  

  Knowing not from where I ran, seeking a home.  

  "Come out of the darkness," a voice said to me.  

  "I wept for you in the Garden of Gethsemane."  

 

  With a heavy heart I ran, looking for love,  

  Seeking those things which come not from above.  

  I strained my ears to hear the voice again say to me.  

  "I wept for you in the Garden of Gethsemane."  

 

  Why I turned my back and ran, I'll never know.  

  The fear in my heart and tears began to show.  

  Again I heard the voice beckon to me,  

  "I wept for you in the Garden of Gethsemane."  

 

  "Oh, my Lord," I cried, òYou, the Savior died. 

  In your blood I'm cleansed of every sin.  

  Oh, my Lord, You died for me.  

  And Lord, You wept for me, in the Garden of Gethsemane."  

        Wanda Neubert  

  Garden of Gethsemane  
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 For Mary it has been about 15 years, and 
for Connie, more than 10 years since we started 
working on The Channel.   It has been a labor of 
love and a source of satisfaction for both of us to 
produce something of value for our church family.  
We look back and wonder sometimes how we were 
able to get the newsletter out on a monthly basis 
instead of the once every two month publishing 
schedule.  That has made it immeasurably easier 
for us.  Nevertheless, during the past couple of 
years we have felt a need to òmove on,ó a need to 
allow the ideas of other folks in the church to 
flourish.  We feel that can best be done when our 
roles have been relinquished.  

 Connie has been our quintessential editor, 
and Mary has done the lay -out and tried to make 
sure all the information that needed to be included 
in the newsletter was in fact included.  We have 
some folks who have stepped forward to help.  
Wayne Green has volunteered to help with the lay-
out (bless you, Wayne), and David Samson is doing                            

                                                                 
the printing now.   

We also have a number of loyal volunteers 
who come to the òFun and Foldó to prepare our 
publication for mailing, and we love these people.  
The greatest needs for the future of The Channel 
will be for people to help Wayne with the layout 
and for someone to take on the editing of submit-
ted articles.   

Connie and I know in our hearts that there 
are folks out there who can meet these needs.  We 
look forward to seeing future Channel issues that 
are created from new perspectives.  Thank you so 
much, Dear Readers, for your support through the 
years.  Thank you to all of you who have written 
articles for the newsletter.  May God bless this 
newsletter and all those who work to make it possi-
ble.  Many people profit by getting church news 
and are even inspired and/or entertained by some 
of the articles.      
     Mary Leigh  

MARY AND CONNIE ARE RETIRING FROM THE CHANNEL  

  On  Friday,  April 20 th , at 
7:30 PM, Deacon Mary Jane will 
be giving    a presentation about 
the difficulties faced by the el-
derly population in our society.    
She will also review  many of the 
challenges and dilemmas perpe-
trated upon the senior community 
and will  recommend ways to avoid 
becoming a victim.    The audience 
will be invited to share their ex-
periences. 

The event will be held 
in the sanctuary at SJA.  
Mark your calendar,  and 
bring a friend. Refreshments 
will be served.  

 The Silent Auction and  Registra-

tion (for bidding) will  begin at 6 PM with 

the Live Auction to follow  at   7 PM. The 

ending time for the evening depends on the number of items available!  

  We need donations!  If you have items you thought about do-
nating to the yard sale but knew they would not bring the money they 
were worth, donate them to the auction!  You have the option of re-
quiring a minimum amount for the auction of your items.  You also have 
the option of having your items returned to you if they are not sold.  
The donation does not have to be extravagant, just interesting.  It 
doesnõt even have to be an òitem.ó  One year the winner got to pick the 
theme for a sermon by the pastor, another item was for pool service, 
and another was from a hair stylist.  You get the idea.  Some kind of 
service would also fit the bill for a donation.  Bob Bodycomb (652 -
9294) is in charge, or you may call the office to get more information.  

The evening will be a hoot, a good time to be had between and 
among good bidding friends for the treasures presented!  Snacks and 
beverages will be available, too.  

Friday Night, April 27th  

Live & Silent Auction  

At St. John the Apostle  

Getting  Through 

the  "Golden 

Years"  Safely  
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Once upon a time, two brothers, who lived on ad-
joining farms, fell into conflict.  It was the first serious 
rift in 40 years of farming side -by-side, sharing machinery 
and trading labor and goods as needed without a hitch.  
Then the long collaboration fell apart.  It began with a 
small misunderstanding, and it grew into a major differ-
ence.  Finally, it exploded into an exchange of bitter words 
followed by weeks of silence.  

 
       One morning there was a knock on Johnõs door.  He 
opened it to find a man with a carpenterõs toolbox.  òI ôm 
looking for a few daysõ work,ó he said. òPerhaps you would 
have a few small jobs here and there I could help with? 

Could I help you?ó 
 
       óYes,ó said the older brother. òI do have a job for 
you.  Look across the creek at that farm.  Thatõs my 
neighbor.  In fact, itõs my younger brother!  Last week 
there was a meadow between us.  He recently took his 
bulldozer to the river levee, and now there is a creek 
between us.  Well, he may have done this to spite me, 
but Iõll do him one better.  See that pile of lumber by 
the barn?  I want you to build me a fence, an 8 -foot 
fence, so I wonõt need to see his place or his face any-
more.ó 
 
       The carpenter said, òI think I understand the situ-
at ion.  Show me t he nails and t he post -hole digger , and 
Iõll be able to do a job that pleases you.ó 
 
       The older brother had to go to town, so he helped 
the carpenter get the materials ready.  Then he was off 
for the day.  The carpenter worked hard all that day ñ
measuring, sawing and nailing.  About sunset when the 
farmer returned, the carpenter had just finished his 
job.  
 
       The farmerõs eyes opened wide, and his jaw 
dropped.  There was no fence there at all.  It was a 
bridgeé a bridge that stretched from one side of the 

creek to the other!  It was a fine piece of work, handrails 
and all!  And the neighbor, his younger brother, was coming 
toward them, his hand outstretched.  
 
 óYou are quite a fellow to build this bridge after 
all Iõve said and done.ó 
                                                                                   
 The two brothers stood at each end of the bridge, 
and then they met in the middle, taking each otherõs hand. 
They turned to see the carpenter hoist his toolbox onto 
his shoulder.  
 
   óNo, wait!  Stay a few days.  Iõve got a lot of other 
projects for you,ó said the older brother. 

      òIõd love to stay on,ó the carpenter said, òbut I 
have many more bridges to build.ó 
     Author Unknown  
 

The Carpenter  
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OFFICE HOURS 

Monday  through Thursday 

10 am –  2 pm 

 CHURCH DIRECTORY 

SENIOR PASTOR 

Rev. Steve Filizzi        pastor@sjamcc.com 

Congregational Administrator 

Kurt Hood                   admin@sjamcc.com

       

CHOIR DIRECTOR / ORGANIST 

 

      music@sjamcc.com 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Dana Drew             Bruce Mericle 

Nancy Kilmartin                Charles Millard
  

Jack Lewis            Eloise Pennington 

 board@sjamcc.com

                                

DEACONS 

Tony Cerullo           Tim Meyers 

Glenda Enterline              Wanda Neubert 

Jonathan Hollander          Mary Jane Soller

                                                 

  deaconate@sjamcc.com 

LAY DELEGATES     

Glenda Enterline       Bob Schneider  

  delegate@sjamcc.com 

 

TREASURER                                     

Dale Gnatek            treasurer@sjamcc.com 

Bob Schneider, Assistant to the Treasurer  

                                                                                  

CHURCH OFFICE 

(239) 344-0012     

Fax: (239) 344-0445 

Emergency Pager: (239) 279-1169 

www.sjamcc.com 

3049 McGregor Blvd., Ft. Myers, FL  33901

    Pastorõs Pen 
 

Where are the young people?  
 

A couple of weeks ago, we did a survey 

about the size St. John the Apostle should be in 

five years.  The response was fairly uniform.  

You feel we should be just about doubled in size 

in five years. That is a healthy answer from the 

view point of church growth.  In plan terms that 

means a net growth of about 25 worshipers a 

year for the next five.  But that is not really 

the subject of this article. There was a com-

ment on one of the surveys about which I believe we need to 

think/pray.  Basically it asks, òWhy arenõt there more young people 

here?ó   

I want to examine this question by walking in the othersõ 

shoes.  If you visited a church that was filled with twenty -

somethings (or any age group different from your own), what would 

it be like?  Would you feel like the people there would automatical-

ly understand your life situation?  How difficult would it be for you 

to make a connection?  Do you think your expectations of church 

would be met?  It becomes almost a question similar to multi -

cultural diversity.  The language and rhythms of life are different. 

Someone needs to learn the otherõs language.  

David Kinnaman in his book, You Lost Me: Why Young People 
are Leaving Church, puts it this way: òLetõs return to the way teens 
and young adults express their disconnection from the Christian 

community; you lost me.  When someone uses this idiom, they are 

suggesting that something hasnõt translated.  Wait.  I donõt under-
stand.  You lost me.   This is what young people are saying to the 

churché itõs not that theyõre not listening; itõs that they canõt un-

derstand what we are saying.ó (p.31) 

It may be that we are giving answers that really have noth-

ing to do with the questions of their lives.  In the Hitchhikerõs 
Guide to the Galaxy , the supercomputer is asked for the Ultimate 

Answer to the Ultimate Question of Life, the Universe and Every-

thing.  The computer responds, ò42.ó  It explains its answer by 

saying that it does know what the Ultimate Question is, so the an-

swer 42 is as good as any.  We need to make sure we understand 

the question and give an honest answer.  Even if that means saying, 

òWe donõt know.ó  That is hard for a church to do, but thatõs what 

being in relationship with each other means.  

      Pastor Steve  

mailto:worshipteam@sjamcc.com
mailto:admin@sjamcc.com
mailto:board@sjamcc.com
mailto:worshipteam@sjamcc.com
mailto:delegate@sjamcc.com
http://www.sjamcc.com/
http://www.sjamcc.com/
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 BOARD HIGHLIGHTS  

 

February 15, 2012, Board of Directors Meeting  

 The Board of Directors met at its regularly 

scheduled meeting on February 15, 2012.  The board ap-

proved the minutes of the January 19 th  meeting and con-

tinued with the regularly scheduled agenda.  

§   The pastorõs report contained the following item:  
An arrangement with Sr. Carol Beevers from the Mother 
of God house in Alva to present workshops here at the 
church with board approval.  He requested that the 
Wednesday Night service be eliminated due lack of at-
tendance.  

§   Dale Gnatek, the board treasurer, submitted the 
financial statements of December 2011: the statements 
of income and expenses of December 2011 and the Janu-
ary 2012 financial statements.  Items of interest include 
the renewal of anti -virus programs for the church com-
puters, an annual subscription for the payroll software, 
and a report of member expenses.  He also requested ap-
proval of transfer of monies to cover present operating 
expenses. 

§   Jack Lewis, who is in charge of the facilities de-
velopment, reported that he had received four A/C pro-
posals for the installation of a system to replace the split 
system that controls the air temperatures in the office 
areas.  He also reported the meeting with three contrac-
tors to determine some renovation to the existing space 
to accommodate the many ongoing needs of the congrega-
tion and the many uses of our facility.  

§   The Stewardship Report by Dana Drew makes 
note of the Boot Scootõn Bingo and Barbeque Dinner to be 
held on March 24 th .   He reviewed the 2012 Pledge Cam-
paign stating that there was $85,657.00 pledges received 
which equals 43% of the annual budget of $200,055.00.  

§   The board held an executive session.  

§   The board approved the payoff and return of the 
payoff and purchase of a Zeno Copier in storage.  It ap-
proved funds for registration for the MCC general Con-
ference XXV, the sale of an old large TV in church yard 
sale, press release for new website, the advancement of 
seven hundred dollars to the stewardship crew to enable 
them to buy items for the Dinner and Bingo Game, (which 
will be refunded after said function), the discontinuance 
of the Wednesday Night Service and the approval of hav-
ing Sister Carol Beevers conduct classes on three occa-
sions. 

§   In old business the board approved the purchase 
and installation of the A/C for the split package unit for          
                                                                           

the offices.  There will be a workshop concerning Face-
book for board members and others conducted by Kurt 
Hood and Eloise Pennington.  Classes concerning the last 
day of Jesus with the Adam Hamilton six week study will 
be conducted by the pastor from February 29 th  through 
April the 5 th .   Classes will meet on Wednesday at 6:30 PM 
and be repeated on the following Thursdays at 11:00AM.  

 

March 15, 2012, Board of Directors Meeting  

The regularly scheduled board meeting was held 

on March 15, 2012. The agenda was approved with the ad-

dition of a request to denote the terms of the present 

board members.  Also the Facilities Development Commit-

tee Report was included to be discussed at the meeting 

rather than be included in the consent Agenda.  After 

this alteration, the agenda was passed.   

§  The Facilities Development Committee reported that 
on 3/5/12 the A/C system was replaced that governed 
the air in the main office, childrenõs room, and the pas-
torõs office.  The visitor parking signs along with the pas-
torõs new signs are completed and will be installed.  The 
closet project is on hold because a general contractor ex-
pressed concerns over the building code and what might 
be a concern if the doorways in the East Hallway are 
changed. 

§  The stewardship report relates that the yard sale 
was a success, and the church reaped $3,100 from the 
event.  The Boot and Scootõin Bingo and BBQ tickets for 
the dinner and bingo went on sale March 4 th  for the 
March 24 th  event.  David Samson has donated two tickets 
which will be raffled off for the musical Wicked  for April 
12th performance at the BB Mann Center.  It includes 
additional items to the winner as well.  

§  The Treasureõs Report was received and approved.  
Dale Gnatek explained how certain items are exchanged 
through categories on the explanatory sheet and are not 
necessarily noted through board action.  

§  In board action it approved an extra offering to be 
given on Palm Sunday for the Global Justice Campaign, 
approved the reimbursement for the pastor and lay dele-
gates for the conference in Orlando, and decided which 
board members would have a one or two year stint.  

§  In old business the board heard the growth results 
for the last two Sundays.  It was advised to wait until the 
April numbers are compiled to give any significance to 
them.  There was a review of the 3Ws by Dana Drew that 
tracks the progress of each department of the board in 
achieving its goals.  

    Charlie Millard  
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Matthew 22:37 - 38 

 òYou shall love the Lord your God with all 

 your heart, with all your soul, and with a

 ll your mind.ó  This is the first and great 

 commandment.  

What is the greatest thing in sports?  Is it 

championships?  Records? Honors?  In the Pales-

tra, the University of Pennsylvania basketball are-

na, a plaque offers a different perspective on the 

greatest thing in sports.  It reads: òTo win the 

game is great.  To play the game is greater.  But to 

love the game is the greatest of all .ó  This is a re-

freshing reminder that sports are, after all, just 

the games we played with joy as kids.  

      A religious leader once asked Jesus about 

greatness: òWhich is the great commandment?ó 

(Matt. 22:36 )   

Jesus responded by challenging that leader 

to loveñlove God and love others.  Jesus said, òYou 

shall love the Lord your God with all your heart, 

with all your soul, and with all your mind.  This is 

the first and great commandment.ó  And the se-

cond is like it: òYou shall love your neighbor as 

yourself.ó (Matt. 22:37 -39) 

     Whatever else our faith in Christ compels us to 

do, there is nothing greater we can do than to 

show our loveñfor love reveals the heart of our 

holy heavenly Father.  After all, òGod is love.ó (1 

John 4:8 )   Itõs easy to be sidetracked by lesser 

things, but our focus must remain on the greatest 

thingñloving our God.  That in turn enables us to 

love one another.  Thereõs nothing greater. 

   Jonathan Hollander,          

   Deacon  

 

 

 

Mateo 22:37 - 38 

 Amarás al Señor tu Dios con todo tu co

 razón, y con toda tu alma, y con toda tu 

 mente.  Este es el primero y grande 

 mandamiento.   

¿Qué es lo más grandioso de los deportes?  

¿Los campeonatos?  ¿Los récords?  ¿Los premios?  

En la Palestra, el estadio de baloncesto de la Uni-

versidad de Pensilvania, una placa presenta una 

perspectiva diferente sobre este tema.  Dice: 

òGanar el juego es grandioso.  Participar en el jue-

go es más grandioso aún.  Pero amar el juego es lo 

más grandioso de todo.ó  Es un recordatorio esti-

mulante de que los deportes son, en esencia, sim-

plemente los juegos que jugábamos alegremente de 

niños. 

Una vez, un líder religioso le preguntó a Je-

s¼s sobre la grandeza:  òMaestro, ¿cuál es el gran 

mandamientoé.?ó (Mateo 22:36 )   

El Señor le respondió desafiándolo a amar: 

amar a Dios y a los demás.  Jes¼s dijo: òAmar§s al 

Señor tu Dios con todo tu corazón, y con toda tu 

mente.  Este es el primero y grande mandamiento.  

Y el segundo es semejante: Amarás a tu prójimo 

como a ti mismo.ó (Mateo 22:37 -39)  

Aparte de cualquier otra cosa que nuestra 

fe en Cristo nos impulse a realizar, no hay nada 

más grandioso que podamos hacer que demostrar 

nuestro amor, porque el amor revela el corazón de 

nuestro santo Padre celestial.  Después de todo, 

òDios es amor.ó (1 Juan 4:8)  Es f§cil distraerse 

con cosas de menor importancia, pero nuestro ob-

jetivo debe permanecer en lo más grandioso: amar 

a nuestro Dios.  Esto, a su vez, nos permite amar-

nos unos a otros.  No hay nada más grandioso.   

   Jonathan Hollander,          

   Deacon  

The Greatest  Lo más grandioso  
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Our marvelous Primera Tren , El Rapidio del 
Norte , had lost its engine sometime in the night.    I 
was not surprised, given its struggles to move.   

After an obligatory stop at Caballeros, I re-
turned to break the news to Julie.  òWe are not going to 
be in Mexico City by 10 a.m. as scheduled.    

òHuh?ó  She was still half asleep.  I told her we 
now had a goat instead of an engine.  She roused her-
self and looked out the front of the car in shock and 
disbelief. òThey never checked out passports,ó she said 
in somewhat of a non sequitor .  

òDonõt worry,ó I said.  òWe arenõt getting off 
here.ó   

The man across the aisle chuckled softly.  òQue 
passa?ó  I asked.  He said something about quarto , cin-
co.  I thought this could mean four or five minutes, or 
hours, or perhaps even days.   It turned out to mean 
four or five hours, which stretched into eight.  We 
were down to one hamburger bun and one quart of wa-
ter.  The man across the aisle saw us assessing our lar-
der and offered us some more of his bananas.  It is 
true what they say about the Mexicans: unbelievably 
poor and incredibly generous.  

We sat in the desert of Mexicoõs high plateau, 
gazing at distant mountains until about midday, dozing 
off in a heat -induced stupor from time to time.  I wak-
ened suddenly to the jerking of the train.  A diesel en-
gine had arrived and been hitched up.  We were on our 
way. 

When we reached Mexico City we were in sad 
shape.  We asked the taxi driver to take us to the Gil-
low Hotel, four stars.  It was four a.m.  The hotelõs 
glass doors were barricaded, but the lights were on, and 
the desk clerk was alert for any new business.   She re-
moved the heavy bar across the doors, took one look at 
us, and summoned other help.  I think our first words 
were,óAqua pura, por favor .ó  We were immediately giv-
en a large pitcher of ice water from the kitchen and 
taken to a suite on the third floor.  Our room 
($12/night) had two double beds, a private bath, and a 
large balcony from which we could view a great deal of 
the old part of Mexico City.  We drank water, had food 
sent in, and slept most of the day.    

Then, despite my persistent fatigue, we went to 
the Civic Building whose courtyard featured the murals 
of Diego Rivera.  These are memorable.  They showed 
the native people before the arrival of the Spanish and 
during their occupation, a sad transformation of their 
lives.  There are also murals by Juan OõGorman. 

Rivera, it seems, was something of a dog.  He 
was disliked personally by many both for his political 
views (Marxist) and his personal habits (promiscuous).   
He was grossly obese.  Nevertheless, a young girl, 
Frieda Kahlo, decided she wanted to have his baby, to 
her parentsõ dismay.  Due to an accident she could not 
bear children, but she married him anyway.  She next 
divorced him, and then married him again.  She was an 
artist in her own right, and we had the opportunity to 
see some of her works.  

We found a number of excellent restaurants in 
the area.  Some catered to American tastes more than 
others.   Our favorite was in the Tile Building, a three -
story building covered entirely with blue tiles.  I loved 
the building.  Julie loved the chili rellenos .  One morning 
I noticed that in this building were many small shops: 
magazines, some clothes, and a small display of watches.  
I had lost my watch and went over to buy a new one.  A 
salesperson appeared, flanked on each side by youths 
armed with submachine guns.  They guarded while I 
nervously selected a watch.  I do not know whether 
they were guarding me as I pulled out some money, the 
watches, or both.    

To my distress the streets in Mexico City were 
lined with armed men:  state police, local police, sol-
diers, and rent -a-cops.  There were more armed men 
than civilians.   Along the walls of the buildings, small 
children were camped out with their little guitars, 
rhythm instruments, and begging bowls. Some of these 
children could not have been more than four years old.  
There are free schools in Mexico, but there is no obli-
gation to attend.  

We spent about a week in the old city, attending 
a performance of the philharmonic and the folklorica  
ballet ($3). We spent some time on the Zocalo (town 
square) just for the ambience and saw the old cathe-
dral.  

Once we had considered going directly to Chia-
pas and then on to the Yucatan, but some serious 
fighting had erupted in Chiapas, as the native Indians 
fought for land reform. So we opted instead to go to 
Oaxaca, the city of green stones.  Julie phoned ahead 
for a room advertised in the Berkley Studentõs Guide, 
and we set out to find the correct bus station for trav-
el to Oaxaca.  Bus stations are organized according to 
your destination, N, S, E, W, and also by class of bus.  
We were going to be absolutely sure of Premier, Class 
One, Cum Toilet, bus.   Oh, sure.  

 ***(To be continued, mas adalante, whatever that 
means.  Once I knew.  It sounds right, somehow.)  

     Sue Seitz  

 

The Journey to Mexico  

Part 2  
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 The demand for food from our 

food pantry has increased consid-

erably!   If you have the means to 

do so, please remember us by drop-

ping off canned vegetables and/or 

some of what we have listed below.  

Peanut Butter  

Jelly  

Pasta Sauce  

Canned tuna or Salmon  

Mac and Cheese  

Corn Muffin Mix  

Pork and Beans  

 We especially need items that 
canõt be bought with food stamps, 

for example, toilet tissue, bar 

soap, and other toiletries .  When 

it comes to these items, if you 

have a membership to one of the 

warehouse clubs, Samõs, BJõs, Cost-

co, etc., you can get large quanti-

ties for a really reasonable price.  

 Remember, too, that we can 

use your help in the work of the 

food pantry.  If you are interested 

in helping in that way, please see 

Ron or let someone in the office 

know.  The pantry is open from 

9AM -12PM on Tuesdays and Thurs-

days.  For your information, mem-

bers of the congregation who know 

of persons in need of food can re-

fer those folks to our pantry.  Fi-

nally, make a special effort to 

bring food to the church on Food 

Pantry Sunday  (the first Sunday 

of every month).  You will feel bet-

ter when you do!  Guaranteed!  

       Thank you, 

        Ron 

 

Food Pantry Needs  

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE OFFICE PUB 

ON THEIR 30TH ANNIVERSARY ! 

 Saint John the Apostle joins in congratulating the Office Pub 

on its 30th anniversary.  Over the years your generosity to our pro-

grams and causes has been immeasurable.  For that we thank you 

and hope to continue that relationship with you for at least another 

30 years!   
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 Please come and join in the fun each and 

every Wednesday from 10:00 AM to noon.  

  We have a SJA Bridge Group that plays every 
Wednesday.  We are also teaching bridge, so if you have 
ever wanted to learn how to play the game, NOW is your 
chance. 

 Our game of Bridge is conducted with an open 
communication level meaning where we openly talk and 
learn from each other.  Bridge in our group is a lot of fun 
and filled with laughter since we are all prone to making 
mistakes. But then how else do you learn?   

 We also have a group that plays board games 
which has recently been involved with Scrabble.  They 
cut up and carry on with each other and help fill the par-
lor with laughter and good conversation.  

Every Mon., Wed. & Fri. 

Call Marc at: 634-8599 

EVERY WEDNESDAY                       

Bridge Club and Game Day at SJA   

     If you have a loved 

one   paying for skilled 

nursing home care, de-

pleting their savings, ask 

us for a free consultation 

to evaluate whether they 

could qualify for Medi-

caid, even if they exceed 

the income and or asset 

limits. 

1025 Santa Barbara Blvd 

Suite #9 

Cape Coral, FL 33991 
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TAN Tamiami Area Nudists 

-a group for gay males  

enjoying naturism in SW Florida 

 

Fort Myers/Naples ~ Phone: (239) 691-6058 
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Please Access Jack         

 to  HELP you  Buy or Sell  
 

Real Estate in   

April and May 2012  
 

I regularly Contribute  

 to SJAMCC!  

Please  Call or Email    

Jack Lewis  

@ccess Real Estate  

(239) 839 ð5927  

accessjack@msn.com  

   

SPRING has SPRUNG, Season is fleeting...   

and the best time of the year to BUY or SELL a home is 
NOW!  

The market is fast paced and energized. Please let ME help 
YOU! 

I have LISTED FOR SALE the  

Following Properties in Lee County, FL: 

 Desirable Yacht Club Area Off El Dorado 

Beautifully Maintained and Updated Paradise on a Triple Lot 

w/Circular Drive MASSIVE OUTDOOR LIVING AREA w/Pool and Spa 

Mature Private Landscaping w/Stocked Koi Pond New Designer Kitchen 

w/ Granite, Hardwood Cabinetry, Black Appliances 

3 Bedrooms/2.5 Bathrooms  Oversized 2 Car Garage 

Priced to sell at:  

$250,000 

*****  

Pine Lakes Home and LOT! On a Peaceful Cul-De-Sac 

Well Maintained Community w/ Wonderful Amenities, Golf 

2 Bedroom/2 bathrooms Updated, Furnished, Clean & Neat 

2 Car Garage & Screened Lanai Care Free Living at it's Finest 

All of this Priced at:  

$79,900 

*****  

BEAUTIFULLY RENOVATED 

Buckingham Single Family Home over 2100 square feet 

on 5+/ - Acres zoned Agriculture-2  On Neal Road off Buckingham Road 

3 Bedroom + DEN/2 Bathroom  Sturdy Shed and 1000 SF Barn 

REDUCED to   $225,000 
$400.00
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THE CHANNEL AD RATES  

Prepaid Annual Rates 

Business Cards $95  

1/4 Page  $205 

1/2 Page  $295 

Full Page  $520 

Prepaid Semi Annual (3 issues) Rates 

Business Cards $55 

1/4 Page  $110 

1/2 Page  $160 

Full Page  $280 

Prepaid Per Issue Rates 

Classified  $15 

Business Cards $20 

1/4 Page  $35 

1/2  Page  $60 

Full Page $95                                                
                                                                 

                                                                                                                                                                                                        

TO PLACE YOUR AD, PLEASE CALL 344-0012 

750 COPIES OF THE CHANNEL ARE  

PRINTED AND DISTRIBUTED… 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS !! 

TO BECOME ONE, CALL 344-0012 

Saint John the Apostle  
Metropolitan Community Church 
3049 McGregor Boulevard 
Ft. Myers, FL 33901 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 


